Dear Students of DeWitt Junior High School,
October 24, 2011
Letter of appreciation for your donations for the Great East Japan Earthquake Disaster


We have welcomed the season of beautiful autumn weather here in Japan. It is my greatest hope for the students of DeWitt Junior High School to be in good health and in high spirits

On behalf of the citizens of Ofunato City, I wholeheartedly thank you for your generous donations for the victims of the disaster which was received through your sister city, Koka City, in Shiga Prefecture. I ensure you that the donations will be used to assist the daily lives of those who have been affected by this tragedy.
 
This earthquake disaster took a heavy toll of 450 deaths and the missing of Ofunato citizens. Houses in coastal areas were destroyed by Tsunami, and the fishery industries received damages by losing fishing vessels and processing factories. The earthquake disaster has become a catastrophe we have never experienced before. 

During this time of difficulty, we have received encouraging words and warm support not only from other areas of Japan but also from all over the world. Especially, your generous donations and kind letters gave hope, courage to rise up and will to withstand hardships to many students who unfortunately have suffered the disaster. I sincerely thank you for your warm heart and kind support.


Seven months have passed, the path of reconstruction has been gradual but steady, and many Ofunato citizens have begun working. 
We anticipate the path of reconstruction to be full of hardships and trials. However, we have rebuilt our prosperous community with undaunted spirit every time we were faced with natural disasters such as Sanriku Tsunami of 1896, Sanriku Earthquake and Tsunami of 1933 and Chile Earthquake and Tsunami of 1960.    

The damages done by this disaster is far beyond our imagination. However, with your support as an invaluable source of encouragement, we are determined to unite our hearts and strive for fast recovery. 


It is my sincerest hope for all of you, the honorable students of DeWitt Junior High School, to live cheerfully and be successful in every aspect of your lives. 
Respectfully yours,

Kimiaki Toda

Mayor

Ofunato City, Iwate Prefecture  
